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1. SUMMARY 
 

1.1 This report asks the Committee to consider the Audit Plan for 2012/13 from the 
external auditors, Grant Thornton; and if necessary agree any further 
information required from either officers or the Council’s Auditors. The Council’s 

External Auditors will attend the Finance and Audit Scrutiny Committee for this 
item. 

 
2. RECOMMENDATION 
 

2.1 The Committee considers the Audit Plan 2012/13 letter attached, and agrees 
any further information required from either officers or the Council’s Auditors. 

 
3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 

 
3.1 This document is reported to the Committee so as to aid understanding of the 

role of the Council’s external auditors. 

 
4. ALTERNATIVE OPTION CONSIDERED 

 
4.1 None. 
 

5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 
 

5.1 The fee charged for the Annual Audit Fee Letter is £70,200, excluding grant 
claims with an indicative fee of £10,850. Following the national procurement for 
the appointment of auditors in place of the Audit Commission, the fees for 

external audit have reduced substantially from 2012/13. This has enabled over 
£44,000 to be reduced from the budget (General Fund and Housing Revenue 

Account). 
 

6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 

 
6.1 By considering the documents, members can see how external audit can assist 

the Council in its priority of managing the Councils resources effectively and 
ensuring its services are of a high quality. 

 

7. BACKGROUND 
 

7.1 The auditors have issued the Audit Plan 2012/13. 
 
7.2 The Audit Plan details the work the auditors will be undertaking in considering 

the 2012/13 Accounts. 
 

7.3 Finance will be issuing the Final Accounts report to the Executive in June. This 
report details the overall position for the Council’s revenue and capital 
expenditure compared to budget, and how this is financed.  

 
7.4 The Statement of Accounts is due to be signed off by the Council’s Responsible 

Finance Officer before the end of June. The Statements include the Income and 
Expenditure Account and the Balance Sheet and are required to comply with 

the Statement of Recommended Practice. The Council will need to approve the 
Statement following the completion of the Audit, before the Statements are 
formally published at the end of September 2013.  
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7.5 The Auditors will report to the Finance and Audit Scrutiny Committee before 

the end of September ahead of issuing their opinion of the accounts. This 
meeting is scheduled for 25th September. In addition, it is intended to report 
the pre-audit Statement to Finance and Audit Scrutiny Committee in July. 

 


